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SPMD/MOU/GEN 3 December 2021 
  
Dear Mr. Antonowicz, 
 

Extension of Memorandum of Understanding between 
United Nations Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP) and 

Organization for Cooperation Between Railways (OSJD) 

 I refer to your letter number CT7/8/21 dated 4 November 2021 and thank you for 
proposing to extend until 31 December 2026 the validity of the Memorandum of Understanding 
between ESCAP and OSJD (MOU) concluded on 8 December 2016 for promoting international 
railway transport among our member countries. 

The partnership with OSJD has been extremely productive over last five years as evident by 
organization of numerous events including a Joint ESCAP-OSJD Statement on Strengthening 
International Railway Transport along the Trans-Asian Railway Network and Beyond in the Times 
of COVID-19 Pandemic issued in June 2020 as guidance for our members. 

As you know, it is crucial for ESCAP to encourage railway transport in the decade of action 
for sustainable development to support member countries in realization of sustainable 
development goals, as rail is environment friendly and energy efficient mode of transport.  

Therefore, going forward, ESCAP would like to continue to tap on the expertise of your 
organization in international railway transport and further strengthen it given the rapid increase 
in rail traffic along the many corridors of Trans-Asian Railway network during last decade. 

Accordingly, we agree with your proposal and the existing MOU between ESCAP and OSJD 
is extended until 31 December 2026 to further deepen railway transport among our member 
countries in support of the realization of Agenda 2030. 

This letter together with your letter of 4 November 2021 shall be deemed to have fulfilled 
the requirement of paragraph 16 of Article 12 of the MOU and all other terms and conditions under 
the MOU shall remain unchanged.                                                         

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Adnan H. Aliani 
Director  
Strategy and Programme Management Division  

 
Mr. Miroslaw Antonowicz 
Chairman of the OSJD Committee 
Warsaw 
Poland 
 
cc: Mr. Weimin Ren, Director, Transport Division, ESCAP 




